
Christ Church Cathedral 

and St Peter’s Hamilton 
                52 Church Street, Newcastle 

                                                                 148 Denison Street, Hamilton 
Welcome to worship today, especially all who are visiting                                                            

Artist Charles Meynier

8.00am: Eucharist 
Presider:  The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer   
Preacher: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  

 10.00am: Choral Eucharist  
 Presider:  The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
Preacher: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  

6.00pm:  Choral Evensong 
Officiant: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  
Preacher: The Reverend Canon Stephen Niland 

You Tube: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/ 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/


   Dear Parish Family 
 

I’m sure that you, like me, woke on Monday morning to be shocked by the tragic 
news of the Bus Crash on Wine Country Drive late on Sunday evening. Our 
hearts and prayers are with all affected at this time. Please also pray for the first 
responders, chaplains and clergy as they care for families and communities. 
 
Thanks again to Veronica Butcher for a fabulous afternoon tea for our amazing 
our amazing parish volunteers. There are photos in the pewslip. As I said last 
week, our volunteers are literally our life beat.  
 
In the pewslip this week you will see lots of notices about upcoming events for 
NAIDOC week. As a Parish Community we are committed to the ongoing work 
of being a safe, welcoming, inclusive, and affirming place for all. We are 
committed to the journey of Makarrata – reconciliation with First Nations 
peoples. Thank you also for your ongoing prayers for our LGBTQIA+ community, 
at this time when their validity and identity continues to be challenged and 
questioned.  
 
WHAT’S HAPPENING… 
 
NEWS: This is our parish pewslip. If you have news, or items for the pewslip, 
please send them to Sharon in the parish office. We love contributions! 
 
CONGRATULATIONS to Ash and Mack Saraswat on the birth of their daughter 
Lily Claire this week! 
 
CONCERTS: There are some exciting concerts coming up in the next weeks. 
Please share this information widely. (If you’re on Facebook, you can share the 
post from the Cathedral page to your Facebook feed.) Supporting these 
concerts supports and strengthens music in Newcastle and beyond. 
 
A MASS ON UKRAINIAN FOLKSONGS: This week (as I write this, it is day 470 of 
the Russian invasion), we have been shocked by the scenes of destruction 
caused by the bombing of the Kherson Dam. Last year, David Banney composed 
this Mass setting in response to the invasion, and as a way of standing in 
solidarity with the people of Ukraine. On the first anniversary of its premiere, 
the Mass will be offered again on Sunday 25th June at 10.00am. Please invite 
others to come and pray with the people of Ukraine. 
LIVESTREAM: The easiest way to connect to the livestream is through the 
cathedral YouTube channel:  
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg  
 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg


ATTENDING WORSHIP: I am very aware of rising COVID-19 infection rates as we 
come into winter. Please continue to be mindful of COVIDSafe practices as we 
gather, and to be mindful of our own health and vulnerabilities as well as those 
in our community. Please strongly consider wearing a mask in places, including 
church, where you feel you are not able to adequately maintain physical 
distancing.  
The sacrament is administered in both kinds. You are welcome to receive in one 
or both kinds. We ask that you do not intinct (dip) the host.  
Finally, this week’s poem, is by Abdullah Kasem Al Yatim, a refugee. Our first 
reading speaks to us about the importance of welcoming the stranger. It’s 
often a challenge for us, to set aside prejudices and preconceptions, and be 
open to welcoming the stranger, for as we hear in the first reading, and as we 
read in the letter to the Hebrews, “Do not neglect to show hospitality to 
strangers, for by doing that some have entertained angels without knowing it.” 
(Hebrews 13.2) 
Refugee 
I was forced to leave my country; they said it is for safety. 
I went quickly to pick a flower of jasmine. 
Collected soil as much as a bottle of water, 
and hid olive tree leaf in my little pocket 
  
I went out of my sweet house and forget to take 
my memories and hopes, instead of that 
I took a song named ”All Arab countries are my home.” 
  
I walked confidently and sang, “All Arab countries are my home.” 
I was surprised by my new identity. 
They called me a damned Syrian refugee 
  
They violated my rights and stole my childhood 
In addition, put me in a small tent far away from the worlds 
  
My heart has broke and my soul was in pain 
I treat myself with the smell of Jasmine 
  
Yesterday I was a happy child cheering, “All Arab countries are my home.” 
However, today I have became a refugee who was expelled from places 

Abdullah Kasem Al Yatim  
 

With my thanks and prayers,  
Dean Katherine 
Ps: Please share this email with others who would like to hear news of the parish.  
To receive our weekly mailings, please contact the Cathedral Office 
cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au to be placed on the email or mail out list. 

 

mailto:cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au


 
 

Music this Sunday 
  

 
Sunday June 18 

 
 
8AM – Eucharist  
Organist – David Drury 

Hymns –    100 All creatures - vv. 1, 2, 4, 7 

227 When morning gilds the skies 

585 I heard the voice of Jesus say 

231 At the name of Jesus 

 

10AM – Eucharist  
Organist – David Drury 

Hymns –    100 All creatures - vv. 1, 2, 4, 7 

227 When morning gilds the skies 

585 I heard the voice of Jesus say 

231 At the name of Jesus 

Introit – Alle Psallite (Anon) 
Setting – Communion Service in a minor (Darke) 

Psalm 116: 1-2, 11-18 (Marlow/Fauré) 
Anthem – Tantum ergo (Banney) 

 

6PM – Evensong  
Organist – David Drury 

Hymns –    153 God is love 

147 To God be the glory 

458 The day you gave us 

Preces and Responses – Leighton Jones 

Canticles – Magnificat (Aston), Nunc dimittis for Marie 
(Banney) 
Anthem – Rejoice in the Lord (Purcell) 

Psalm 103:13-22 (Sim) 
 

 
 



 
 

About the music 
 
With Christmas, Epiphany, Lent, Easter, Pentecost, Trinity and Corpus 
Christi behind us, this week begins the long series of so-called 'ordinary 
Sundays', before the church year begins again with Advent in December. 
This period is a time in which our gospel readings reflect on the life and 
teaching of Jesus, rather than the great events at the beginning and end 
of his life. In our morning readings we hear about the call of the 
first disciples, and this is reflected in our hymns, which focus on God's call 
to us to play our part in the Kingdom. 
 
Our Psalm chant for Evensong was composed by a student of the 
Cathedral College, and Choral Scholar, Madison Sim. 

 
 

 
 



Volunteer’s Afternoon Tea 

 

          

 

 



 
 

 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 



 
    Assets                          The Banners – Two for women 

 Madonna and 
Child  

 is shown in a 
garden 

enclosed and 
on the reverse 
are symbols of 

purity and 
nativity. 

 

St Dorothea  
is the patron saint 
of gardens and 
orchards, and  
by extrapolation, 
the environment. 
The torch  
symbolises her  

zeal for the faith and the roses and apples 
are symbols of her patronage. According to 
her apocryphal tradition, she was a resident 
of Caesarea, Cappadocia, who when she 
refused to sacrifice to the gods during 
Emperor Diocletian's persecution of the 
Christians, was tortured by the governor and 
ordered executed. On the way to the place 
of execution, she met a young lawyer, 
Theophilus, who mockingly asked her to 
send him fruits from ‘the garden’ she had 
joyously announced she would soon be in. 

When she knelt for her execution, she prayed. When she finished the prayer, an 
angel appeared before her in the form of a handsome child presenting her three 
apples and three roses on a pure linen cloth. The saint requested that these be 
given to Theophilus telling him she would meet him in the garden after which she 
was beheaded by the sword. Theophilus was converted to Christianity and later 
was martyred. Her feast day is February 6th. Saint Dorothy is also patroness of 
brewers, brides, florists, midwives, newlyweds and of the village of Pescia in Italy. 
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Restoration Walk Pavers 
There is still space available if you would like 

to place a “memorial” paver in the 
Restoration Walk. 

Maybe for an anniversary, to celebrate a 
birth or to remember your beloved furry friend. Pavers are 

$330 and you can order through the office on 49292052 
 
 



 
 
 

                                         Congratulations Marjorie Butcher! 
 
Congratulations to Marjorie Butcher, who has received the St Paul’s Cathedral 
Melbourne Conducting Scholarship for 2023-24. Marjorie has been doing some 
marvelous singing in Melbourne since she left Newcastle to relocate to Melbourne. 
Marjorie has sung in several State funerals at the Catholic Cathedral in Melbourne 
with Philip Matthias. Marjorie started as a chorister with the St Nicholas Choir here 
and then the Cathedral Choir becoming Head Chorister. 
 

 

 



 

 
 

Available now at the Cathedral Shop. 

                                      
 



 
 
 
 

   
 
 
 

 



 

On a Mission to Protect our Environment 
 

 

Birds, fish, water, and trees set 
the scene as three members of 
Newcastle Anglican’s 
environmental arm sit down for 
a chat. “We’re at the Hunter 
Wetlands Centre , and 
scientists tell us that if you cut 
open a bird or fish there is likely 
to be microplastics or plastics 
inside,” Anglican EcoCare Chair 
Reverend Andrew Eaton says. 
“Part of our mission is to get 
parishes engaged with all 
aspects of being ecofriendly 
and environmentally aware. 

“So, we’re encouraging parishioners and the Anglican Diocese of Newcastle to make lots of small 
changes to their lifestyles.” 
Reverend Andrew is joined by fellow members Robyn Fry and Dr Di Rayson in discussing Anglicans’ 
longstanding concerns about environmental issues and their impact on people and the planet. 
These concerns can be seen in the Five Marks of Mission – an important statement that 
describes the Anglican Communion’s common commitment, including to protect and conserve 
the environment and life on Earth. 
On World Environment Day (5 June), Anglican EcoCare is renewing calls to reduce the number 
of plastics we consume in our everyday lives. 
“We want our parishes to think about going plastic free with everything they do,” Reverend 
Robyn Fry says. 
“That means no more plastic cups. Try instead to get things in paper or cardboard and buy 
products that don’t come in plastic.” 
World Environment Day is a timely reminder that people’s actions on plastic pollution matters. 
It also highlights the steps governments, businesses, and organisations are taking to tackle the 
issue. 
“A number of our parishes will take the opportunity to plant trees on the day,” Reverend 
Andrew says. 
“Dioceses all over the world will do the same and they are responding to the climate crisis, in 
line with the fifth mark of the Anglican Communion. 
“We’d love our churches and different Diocesan agencies to take World Environment Day as a 
springboard into a greater focus on what we do.”  
Apart from making small changes within its own parishes, the Diocese of Newcastle has also 
been leading the way on the world stage. 
The Diocese was the first in Australia to make an official commitment to stop investing in fossil 
fuel companies. This means its assets will be permanently off limits. 
The Global Divestment Commitment, which included 30 other faith institutions from the USA, 
UK, Canada, Italy, and France, represented more than $2 billion in assets under management. 
“It’s about creating systemic change,” Dr Rayson says. 
“We are happy to support local church communities in making small changes to their everyday 
lives, but it’s those massive policy changes that we, as a Diocese, want to be involved in.” 

 



 
 

 

               A CALL TO ALL KNITTERS AND CRAFT PEOPLE  

 
As mentioned in the notices on Sunday, we 
have been extremely fortunate that a 
group known as Warm Blankets for 
Everyone have kindly included the 
Cathedral Outreach Programme as one of 
their charities.  This group create beautiful 
rugs etc., from off cuts of fabric and left 
over balls of wool for the needy.  If you 
have off cuts of non-shinny fabric, non-
stretch, old school uniforms, cotton, 
denim etc. old blankets, polar fleece and 
balls of wool you no longer require the 
Community Lunch team would greatly 
appreciate these items.   

A box can be found near our sock box in the Narthex of the Cathedral or at St 
Peter’s or we can collect from you and these items will be delivered to Belmont 
for this valuable service.   

 
 

 

Electronic Giving 

If you are one of the very generous people who donate 
electronically to the Cathedral, sometimes this needs to be 
“reset” with your financial institute. Several people have 
dropped off not knowing there was an issue with their bank. 

 

Spirituality Group 

Spirituality Group is meeting again, commencing on Tuesday 23rd at 5 pm till 
6.30 pm in the Christopher Chapel, led by Rev Julia Perry studying, The 
Universal Christ by Richard Rohr. All are welcome. Please contact Jane Smith 
at 0418647783 for information.

 
 
 



To donate flowers in memory of a loved one or as a thank-offering,  
 please advise Suzanne Evans on 4955 9170 and place your donation 
 in an envelope listing the date for display and include a message and  
 place in the wall safe. 
               Flowers are required for JUNE 25 and JULY 2, 16, 23 and 30.                                                                                   

 
 

 

 
                                                                 
                   
                               CATHEDRAL COMMUNITY LUNCHES 

The Cathedral Community Lunches Program continues to offer a hot 
meal every second Sunday at 12.30pm from the Horbury Hunt Hall. 

Thank you to the dedicated volunteers who are ensuring this important 
outreach program            continues to operate.  

The next Community Lunch will be this Sunday 18 June. 
 
 

With winter and these very cold nights it is a great 
time to donate a pair of socks to the homeless! 

 Please donate your
where you see this sign. 

   
Please remember if you can spare a little food for the CCC pantry 

and Samaritans it would be hugely appreciated. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

        
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Newcastle Cathedral mainly music is a 
fun group for children aged 0 to 5 years 
and their parents or carers. Each session 
incorporates action songs and games 
that help to develop gross and fine 
motor skills, language and creativity.  

The cost is $5 per family –your first                  
session is free! 

10:00am to 11:30 every Thursday during school terms in the Cathedral.  
 

 

                               Stewardship  
Thank you for your ongoing faithful financial support of the mission and ministry 
of the parish. With no opportunities for additional fund raising, your giving is 
greatly appreciated. In this time, the best way to exercise our stewardship, to 
support the work of the parish, is through electronic giving. Our stewardship is an 
expression of our thankfulness to God, offering as we have received. 
Name: Electronic Giving Account BSB:  705-077 Account: 00040917 
(please include   all 8 digits) Please include your Initial & Surname in the reference 
line, if required. Please ask the sidespersons at the Cathedral or St Peter’s if you 
would like a set of stewardship envelopes. If you would like information on how 
you can contribute to the Music Fund, Missions, and other ministries, please 
contact the parish office so we can share those details with you. Thank you for 
your generosity, which supports ministry now and in the future. 
 

EUCHARISTS at CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL 

and ST PETER’S HAMILTON 

 

CATHEDRAL 

8.00am and 10.00am 

                        Monday – Friday 8.30am 

 

ST PETER’S  

Tuesday and Thursday 11.00am  

 

 



 

 
 

 
 

  
 
 

 
 

SERVICES DURING THE WEEK IN THE CATHEDRAL 
All services in the St Christopher Chapel. Please enter through the transept doors. 

 

Monday 19 June 
 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am – Eucharist 

 
The Rev’d Gary Atherton  

Tuesday 20 June 8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 
The Rev’d Dr Julia Perry 

 
Wednesday 21 June  

8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 

 
The Bishop 

Thursday 22 June 8.00am - Morning Prayer 
8.30am - Eucharist  The Rev’d Mel Nelson 

Friday 23 June  
 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 
8.30am – Eucharist The Dean   

SERVICES NEXT SUNDAY 25 June 2023 
AT THE CATHEDAL  

Pentecost IV  
8.00am: Eucharist 

Presider: The Reverend Gary Atherton  
Preacher: The Reverend Gary Atherton  

 10.00am: Choral Eucharist  
 Presider: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  

Preacher: The Reverend Gary Atherton  
6.00pm:  Choral Evensong 

Officiant: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  
Preacher: The Reverend Mark Cooper 

 



 
 

ONLINE SERVICES THIS WEEK 
The Weekly and mid-week Eucharists and the Morning and Evening offices 

continue to          be distributed online via You Tube and Facebook  
We encourage you to share these resources widely during this time. 

You Tube: 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/ 
Monday 19 June 
 

6.00am  
5.30pm 

The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
 

Tuesday 20 June 
 

6.00am 
5.30pm  

The Reverend Scott Dulley 
The Reverend Sarah Dulley 
 

Wednesday 21 June 6.00am  
5.30pm 

The Venerable Canon Arthur Copeman 
The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
 

Thursday 22 June  

Alban 
6.00am  
5.30pm 

The Reverend Angela Peverell  
The Reverend Janet Killen 
 

Friday 23 June  

 
6.00am 
5.30pm  

The Reverend Canon Garry Dodd  
The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
 

Saturday 24 June  
Birth of John the Baptist 

6.00am  
5.30pm 

The Reverend Canon Andrew Eaton 
The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
 

  
We have taken measures to ensure that the Cathedral is a safe environment for all. 

All who work with children or youth have completed Safe Ministry Training and all 
clergy, staff and volunteers are subject to strict employment measures such as working 

with children checks. The Cathedral is committed to being a place where survivors of 
abuse experience care and support. For a confidential discussion, please call or email the  

Director of Professional Standards 1800 774 945    
dps@newcastleanglican.org.au   or  survivorsupport@newcastleanglican.org.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/
mailto:dps@newcastleanglican.org.au
mailto:survivorsupport@newcastleanglican.org.au


CLERGY 

DEAN OF NEWCASTLE 
The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 

katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au  
0407 201 693 

 

PRIEST AT ST PETER’S, HAMILTON 
148 Denison Street 

The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au  

0407 201 693 
Associate Priest - Monday and Tuesday 

The Reverend Gary Atherton 
associate priest @newcastlecathedral.org.au   0458 498 679 

 

                                              OFFICE 

PO Box 221 NEWCASTLE NSW  2300 
Email: cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au 

Website: www.newcastlecathedral.org.au 
Ph: 4929 2052 

OFFICE HOURS:   Tue-Thurs: 9.30am–4.00pm,  Fri: 9.30am-1.00pm 

Office Administrator:  Sharon Dyett 
 

                                              STAFF 

Dean’s Verger:  Matthew Whatson  

verger@newcastlecathedral.org.au  

Director of Music:  David Banney 
music@newcastlecathedral.org.au 

Family Ministry Co-ordinator:  Veronica Butcher 
  familyministry@newcastlecathedral.org.au  or phone: 0482 027 207 

                                            WARDENS 

People’s:  Peter Smith, Graham Vimpani 

 
 

 
 
 
 

                                                                                 
@Newycathedral 

mailto:katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au
mailto:katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au
mailto:cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au
http://www.newcastlecathedral.org.au/
mailto:familyministry@newcastlecathedral.org.au

